Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 

Village Hall on Thursday, 18th December 2008

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Erica Forbes


John Griggs




Bob Scarfe

Peter Webb

Apologies for absence: Jackie Mortiboy sent her apologies, Richard Honey had also sent his apologies.

There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda.

Minutes of the Meeting on 20th November 2008 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

Ashford Borough Council have not agreed to Wyecycle taking over the residual waste collection.  The village hall committee had thanked the Parish Council for the contribution towards the Festive Morning they organised.  This was a successful event with a good atmosphere and was enjoyed by all.  The Christmas lights had been put up with the help of Mr Kemps tractor, many thanks to him for his assistance at such short notice.  Peter Webb had purchased 18 bulbs for the lights and had put some in storage for next year.  The treasurer of the PCC thanked the Parish Council for their financial assistance.

New Councillor

John Griggs is to send a letter of resignation to the Chairman.  The procedure for dealing with a Councillor who has resigned was circulated to all Councillors.

Financial Statement was approved.

A cheques was signed for £27 as reimbursement for the light bulbs.

Any Other Business

John Griggs reported that post is still being sent to the previous Clerks address.  He also thanked everyone for his time on the Council and said that he is always happy to help in the future if any assistance is required.

The drain opposite Nats Lane needs clearing.

The horse riding sign is now up.

Peter Webb reported that Ashford Borough Council is looking into introducing a levy on Village Halls.  The Clerk agreed to forward contact detail for Richard Honey.

Parking at the school is still an issue.

The school planning application is being circulated.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 15th January 2009, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 5th January 2009, please.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

